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uaie Handed the man tne sovereign, 

jumped on the machine, and rode oft 
rapidly in the direction taken by the 
cab. He had no difficulty in turning 
the corner round which It had van
ished, but a little farther on he erred 
in thinking that it had gone straight 
ahead, since the driver had really 
turned to the right again in order to 
keep dear of the fortifications. Dale 
traveled at such a pace that the first 
long stretch of straight ro*d opening 
up before his eyes convinced him of 
his blunder when no cab was in 
sight. He raced back, dismounted at 
the crossing, examined the road for 
wheel-marks, and soon was in the 
raddle again. He was destined to be 
thus bothered three times in all, but, 
taught wisdom by his initial mistake, 
he never passed a cross-road without 
searching for the recent tracks of 
wheels.

The rain helped him wherever the 
roadway was macadamized, but the 
paved routes militaires with which 
Calais abounds offered difficulties that 
caused many minutes of delay. At 
last, he found himself In the open 
country, scorching along a sand road 
that traversed the low dunes lying 
between the town of Calais and Cape 
Gris Nez. It was not easy to see far 
ahead owing to the rain and mist, and 
he had covered a mile or more be
yond the last of the scattered villas 
and cottages which form the eastern 
suburb of the port, when he saw the 
elusive cab drawn up by the roadside. 
The horse was steaming as though 
It had been driven at a great pace, 
and the driver stood near, smoking 
a cigarette, and protecting himself 
from the persistent downpour by an 
umbrella.

Dale soon reached the man. and 
said breathlessly, in his slow French:

“Where are the gentlemen?"
The cabman, who had evidently 

been paid to hold his tongue, merely 
shrugged. Dale, breathing hard, laid 
a heavy hand on his shoulder, where
upon the other answered: “I don’t 
know."

This, of course, was a lie, and the 
fact that it was a lie alarmed Dale 
quite as much as any of the sinister 
Incidents which had already befallen. 
For one thing, there was no house 
Into which five men could have gone. 
On each side of the road were bleak 
sandhills; to the right was the sea, 
gray and lowering beneath a leaden- 
hued sky that seemed to weep above 
a dead earth. Here, undoubtedly, was 
the cab. since Dale could swear to 
both horse and man. Where, then, 
vas its occupants?

Having to depend upon his wits, he 
gave no further heed to the Frenchman, 
but. fancying he saw vestiges of re
cent footmarks on the right, or sea
ward. side of the road, and dragging 
the bicycle with him, he climbed to 
the top of the nearest dune, as he be
lieved that a view of“the sands could 
be obtained from that point. He was 
right. The sea was at a greater dis
tance than he imagined would be the 
case, but a wide strip of firm sand, its 
wet patches glistening dully in the 
half-light, extended to the water’s 
edge almost from the base of the hil
lock on which he stood.

At first, nts anxious eyes strained 
through the haze ir. vain, until some 
circling seagulls caught his attention, 
and then he diserned some vague 
forms silhouetted against a brighter 
belt of the sea to the northeast.

Three of the figures were black and 
motionless, but two gave an eerie 
suggestion of whiteness and move
ment. Abandoning the bicycle, and 
hardly realizing why he should be so 
perturbed, Dale ran forward. Twice 
hr. stumbled, and fell amidst the 
etringy heath grass, but he was up 
again in a frenzy of haste, and soon 
was near enough to the group of men 
to see that Medenham ant Marigny 
bareheaded and in their shirt sleeves, 
were fighting with swords.

Dale's eyes were now half-blinded 
with perspiration, for he had ridden 
last through the mud from Calais, and 
tals final run through yielding sand 
and clinging sedge "was exhausting to 
one who seldom walked as many fur
longs as he had covered miles that 
morning. But even In his panic of 
distress he fancied that his master 
was pressing the Frenchman severely. 
It was no child’s play, this battle with 
cold steel. The slender, venomous- 
looking blades whirled and stabbed 
with a fearsome vehemence, and the 
sharp rasp of each riposte and parry 
rang out with a horrible suggestive- 
ness in the moist air. And then, as 
he lumbered heavily on. Dale thought 
he saw something that turned him 
sick with terror. Almost halting, he 
swept a hasty hand across his eyes— 
then he was sure.

Medenham. with arm extended in a 
■feint tierce, was bearing so heavily 
on his opponent's rapier that his right 
foot slipped, and h* stumbled badly. 
At once Marigny struck with the dead
ly quickness and certainty of a cobra. 
His weapon pierced Medenham's 
breast high up on the right side. 
The stroke was so true and furious 
that the Englishmen, already un
balanced. was driven on to his back 
on the sand. Marigny wrenched the 
blade free, and stooped with obvious 
Intent to plunge it again through his 
opponent’s body. A warning shout 
from each of the three spectators 
withheld him. Ho scowled vindictive
ly, but dared not make that second 
mortal thrust These French gentle
men whom he had summoned from 
Paris were bound by a rigid code of 
honor that would Infallibly have 
caused him to be branded as a mur
derer had he completed matters to 

satisfaction. Nevertheless, he
___it and peered closely Into Meden-
ham’s face, gray now as the sand on 
which he was lying.
1 *1 think it will serve." he muttered 
to himself. “May the devil take him, 
hot I thought he would get the better 
of me!”

Ho turned away with an affectation 
of coolness which he was far from 
feeling, while the doctor knelt to 
eseminne Medenham's injury. He 
eaw someone running towards him, 
bet believed It must be one of the 
wHneeees, and hie eyes fell to the 
stained blade In hie hand.

“I rather forgot myself-----" he he-
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nut tne excuse was stopped short 
by a blow on the angle of the jaw 
that stretched him by Medenham’s 
tide and apparently as lifeless.

Assuredly, Dale was not versed In 
the punctilio of the duel, but he knew 
how and where to hit with a fist that 
was hard as on» of his own spanners. 
He put weight and passion into that 
punch, and scarcely understood how 
effective it was until he found him
self struggling in the grasp of two 
excited Frenchmen. He cursed both 
them and Marigny fluently, and vowed 
the most horrible vengeance on all 
three, but soon calmed himself suf
ficiently to see that Count Edouard 
could not stir, and his perturbed wits 
then sought :o learn the extent of his 
master's injury. Still he swore at 
Marigny.

“Damn you!" he cried hoarsely, 
“you would have stabbed him as he 
was lying there if these pals oi yours 
hadn’t stopped you!”

At last recovering some degree of 
self-possession, he assisted the as
tounded and rather frightened French
men to carry Medenham to the wait
ing carriage. One, who spoke English 
asked him to help in rend ring a like 
service to Marigny, but he refused 
with an oath, and the others dared 
not press him, he looked so fierce anu 
threatening.

"Is he dead?" he asked the doctor 
brokenly.

There could be no mistaking the 
meaning of the words, for Ills red- 
shot eyes glared fixedly at the limp 
body of his master. The other shock 
his head, but pointed In the direction 
of Calais, as though lO suggest that 
the sooner the injured man was taken 
to some place where his wound could 
be properly attended to, the better 
would be the faint chance of life that 
remained. By this time the seconds 
were approaching, and Marigny had 
seemingly recovered to a slight ex
tent from the knockout blow which he 
had received so unexpectedly.

The doctor, who was the only self- 
collected person present, pointed to 
the bicycle.

“Hotel," he said emphatically. "Go 
hotel—quick!"

Dale was minded not to desert his 
master, but the anxiety in the doc
tor’s face warned him that the re
quest ought to be obeyed. If the 
spark of vitality still flickering in 
Medenham’s body was to be preserved 
not a momc:*' should be lost in pre
paring a room for his reception.

Gulping down his anguish. Dale 
mounted and made off. At a distant 
bend in the road he turned his head 
and looked back along that dismal 
heath. All five were packed in the 
cab. and the coachman was urging; 
the unwilling horse into a trot.

And what of Cynthia?
The break In the weather was the 

one thing needed to put an abrupt 
end to all pretense of enjoyment so 
far as the Windermere tourists were 
concerned. Strained relations existed 
from the moment Vanrenen arrived 
at Chester. For the first time in her 
life, Cynthia thought her father was 
not acting with the open-eyed Justice 
which she expected from him, and for 
the first time in his !ife Peter Van
renen harbored an uneasy suspicion 
that his daughter had not been quite 
candid with him. 11 was impossible, 
of course. In the close intimacy of 
long hours spent together in a tour
ing car, that there should not be 
many references to Fltzroy and the 
Mercury. They were Inevitable as the 
milestones, and Vanrenen, who was 
lust as nrone as other men to look

Stooped, with obvious intent to plunge 
It again through his opponent’s 
body.

at facts through his own spectacles, 
failed to understand how an Intelli
gent girl like his daughter could re
main in constant association with Vis
count Medenham for five days, and 
yet not discover his identity.

More than once. Indeed, notwith
standing the caution exercised by the 
others—engaged now In a tacit con
spiracy to dispel memories of a foolish 
entanglement from the girl's mind— 
the Identification of Fltzroy with the 
young Viscount trembled on the very 
Up of discovery. Thus, on Friday, 
when they had motored to Grasmere, 
and had gathered before lunch in the 
lounge of the delightfully old-fash
ioned Rothay Hotel, Vanrenen hap
pened to pick up an Illustrated paper, 
containing a page of pictures of the 
Scarland short-horns.

Now, being a busy man, he gave 
Uttle heed to the terminological con
volutions of names among the British 
aristocracy. He had not the slightest 
notion that the Marquis of Scarland’a 
wife was Medenham’s sister, and, with 
the quick Interest of the Stock
breeder, he pointed out to Mrs. In
land an animal (hat resembled one 
of his own pedigree bulls, at present 
waxing fat on the Montana ranch. 
For tne moment Mrs. Leland herself 
bad forgotten the relationship be
tween the two men.

“I met the Marquis last year at Ban
“...............................................

* Brttteh 9##r
I-,

rignuy. ue us a omni, la^mer-nne poi
son, but his wife is very charming. 
3y the way, who was she?”

Such a question could not pass Mrs. 
Devar. unanswered.

“Lady Ectty Fltzroy,” she chirped 
insxaiiily.

Cynthia, who was looking through 
the window at the square-towered 
church, throned midst the sombel 
vèws which shelter the graves of 
Wordsworth and his l:in, caught the 
odd conjunction of uames;—“Betty" 
and “Fitzroy.”

“Who is that you are speaking of, 
father?" she asked, though with a 
listless air that Medenham had never 
seen during any minute of those five 
happy cays.

“The Maruuis of Scar’.and—the man 
from when: i bought some cattle a 
few years ago." he said, trusting to 
the directness of the reply to carry 
it through unchallenged.

Cynthia’s brows puckered in a re
flective frown.

“That is odd." she murmured.
“What is odd?" asked her father, 

while Mrs. Leland bent over the 
periodical to hide a smile of embar
rassment.

“Oh. just a curious way of running 
in grooves people have in this coun
try. They call towns after men and 
men after towns."

She was about to add that Fitzroy 
had told her of a sister Betty who was, 
married to a man named Scarland, 
a breeder of pedigree stock, but check
ed the impulse. For some reason 
known best to her father, he did not 
seem to wish any mention to be made 
of the vanished chauffeur, but she did 
not gupge the true extent of his readi
ness to drop the subject on that oc
casion.

Mrs. Leland looked up, caught his 
eye with a smile, and asked how many 
miles it was to Thirlirere. Cynthia’s 
thoughts brooded agaii- on poets and 
lonely graves, and the danger passed.

Mrs. Devar, in these days, had re
covered her complacency. The letter 
she wrote from Symon’s Yat had 
reached Vanrenen from Paris, and 
•ts hearty disapproval of Fltzroy 

I helped to re-establish his good opin- 
I ion of her. She heard constantly, too, 
from Marigny and her son. Both 
agreed that the comet-like flight of 

! Medenham across their horizon was 
rapidly losing its significance. Still, 
she was not quite hafrpy. Mrs. Le- 

j laud’s advent had thrust her into the 
background, for the American widow 
was rich, good-looking, and cultured, 
and the flow of small talk between 
the newcomer and Cynthia left her 
as hopelessly out of range as used 
to be the case when that domineering 
Medenham would lean back in the 
car and say things beyond her com
prehension, or murmur them to Cyn
thia IT she happened to be sitting by 
his side.

Luncheon had ended, but the clouds 
which had been gathering over the 
lake country during the morning 

j suddenly poured a deluge over a 
thirsty land. Thirlmere and Ulls- 
water and the rest of the glories of 
Westmoreland that lay beyond the 
pass of Dunmail Raise were swallowed 
up in a fog of rain. Simmonds, 
questioned by the millionaire, admit
ted that a weather-beaten native had 
prophesied "a week of It," more or 
less.

Four Britons might have sat down 
and played Bridge stolidly, but three 
of this quartette were Americans, and 
within two hours of the change in the 
elements, they were seated in the 
London-bound train at Windermere 
Station.

Not one of them was really dis
pleased because of this rapid altera
tion in their plans. Cynthia was ill 
at ease; Mrs. Leland wished to rejoin 
her guests at Trouville; Vanrenen, 
who was anxious to complete certain 
business negotiations in Paris, be
lieved that a complete change of 
scene and new Interests In life 
would speedily bring Cynthia back to 
her own cheery self; while Mrs. Devar 
though the abandonment of the tour 
meant reversion to a cheap boarding
house, was not sorry that it had come 
to an end. In London, she would be 
more in her element, and, at any rate, 
she was beginning to feel cramped 
through sitting three In a row In Sim- 
mond's car, after the luxurious com
fort of two In the tonneau of the 
Mercury.

So It came to pass that on Friday 
evening,-while Medenham v-as driving 
from Cavendish Square to Charing 
Cross, Cynthia was crossing London 
on a converging line from St. Paneras 
to the Savoy Hotel. Strange, indeed, 
was the play of Fate’s shuttle that 
It should have so nearly united the 
unseen threads of their destinies! 
Again, a trifling circumstance con
spired to detain Vanrenen In London. 
One of his business associates in Paris, 
rendered impatient by the failure of 
the great man to return as quickly 
as he h%d promised, arrived In Eng
land by the afternoon service from 
the Gard du Nord, and was actually 
standing In the foyer of the hotel 
when Vanrenen entered with the 
others. As a result of this meeting, 
the Journey to Paris arranged tor 
Saturday was postponed till Sunday, 
and on this trivial base was destined 
to be built a very remarkable edifice.

It chanced that Mrs. Leland, too, 
decided to have a day In London, and 
she and Cynthia went out early. They 
returned to lunch at the hotel, and 
the glxl, pleading lack of appetite, 
slipped out alone to buy a copy of 
Milton’s poems. From the booksel
ler’s she wandered Into the Embank
ment Gardens.

She was a dutiful daughter, and 
had resolved to obey without question 
her father’s stern command not to en
ter again Into communication with a 
man of whom he so strongly disap
proved. But she was not content, for 
all that, and the dripping trees and 
H&in-sodden flowers seemed now to 
accord with her distraught mood. The 
fine, though not bright. Interval that 
had tempted her forth soon gave way 
to another shower, and she ran tor 
shelter Into the Charing Cross 
Station of the Metroplltan Railway. 
She stood In one of the doorways 
looking out disconsolately over the 
river, when a taxicab drove up and 
deposited Its occupant at the station. 
Then some unbidden Impulse led her 
to hall the driver.

“Take me to Cavendish Square," 
she said.

“What number, miss?’’ he asked.
“No number. Just drive slowly 

round the square and return to the 
Savoy Hotel."

He eyed her curiously, but made 
no comment. Soon she was speeding 
up Regent Street, bent on gratifying 
the truly curious whim of seeing what 
manner of residence It was that Fits- 
roy occupied In London. Fate had 
failed In her weaving during the pre
vious evening, but on the present oo- 
caslon she combined warp and weft 
without any error.

The cob was crawling nast the KDh

holme mansion, ana uyntnia~B bblul 
lehed eyes were regarding Its style 
and general air of magnificence with 
some degree of heart-sinking—for it 
t?id then seem to be true that Mrs. 
Devar s original estimate of Fitzroy 
was correct—when a man sprang out 
of another taxi in front of the door, 
and glanced at her while in the very 
act of running up the steps. Recog
nition was mutual. Dale muttered 
under his breath a wholly unjustifi
able assumption as to his future state, 
halted dubiously, and then signaled to 
Cynthia’s driver to stop. He strode 
towards her across the road, and 
thrust his head through the open win

“Of course, miss." he said roughly, 
"you don't know what has happened?”

“No,” she said, too greatly surprised 
to resent hb. strange manner.

“Well." he growled, “somebody's 
been nearly killed on your account, 
that's all.”

“Somebody,” she repeated, and her 
lips went white.

“Yes, you ought to guess well 
enough who it Is. He and that rotten 
Frenchman fought a duel this morn
ing on the sands near Calais, and 
Marigny as good as murdered him."

Dale's heart was sore against her 
as the cause of bis masters plight, 
but even in his own distress he was 
quick to see the shrinking terror in 
the girl's eyes.

“Are you speaking of Mr. Fltzroy?" 
she demanded. “Are you telling the 
truth? Oh. for Heaven’s sake, man. 
tell me what you mean."

“I mean what I say. miss," said he 
more softly. “I have left him almost 
at death's door in an hotel at Calais. 
That damned Frenchman ... 1
beg your pardon, miss, but I can’t 
contain myself when I think of him— 
ran a sword through him this morn- 
lug. and would have killed him out
right if he hadn't ben stopped by some 
other gentlemen. And now, there he 
is. a-lying in ttie hotel, with a doctor 
and a nurse trying to coax the life 
back into him. while I had to scurry 
back here to tell his people."

Some women might have shrieked 
and fainted—not so Cynthia. At that 
instant there was one thing to be done 
and one only. . She saw the open 
road, and took it without faltering or 
thought as to the future.

“When is the next train to Calais?” 
she asked.

Dale's voice grew even more sym
pathetic.

“Was you a-thlnking of going to 
him, miss?" he asked.

“Would that I could fly there.” she 
moaned.

"At nine o'clock to-night, miss.’
"Oh, God!" she wailed under her 

breath.
He scratched the back of his ear, 

for it was by such means that Dale 
sought Inspiration.

“Dash it all!" he cried. "I wish I 
had seen you half an hour earlier. 
There is a train that leaves Charing 
Cross at twenty minutes past two. It 
goes by way of Folkestone and Bou
logne, and from Boulonge one can get 
easy to Calais. Anyhow, what’s the 
use of talkin’—it is too late."

Cynthia glanced at her watch. It 
was Just twenty-five minutes to three.

‘How far is Folkestone?’ was the 
Immediate demand generated by her 
practical American brain,

“Seventy-two miles," said the chauf
feur, who knew his roads out of Lon
don.

’And what time does the boat 
leave?"

A light Irradiated his face, and he 
swore volubly.

“We can do It!" he shouted. “By 
the Lord, we can do It! Are you 
game?”

Game? The light that leaped to her 
eyes was sufficient answer. He tore 
open the door of the cab,' roaring to 
the driver:

Round that corner to the right- 
quick—then Into the mews at the 
back!"

Within two mlnuntes the Mercury 
was attracting the attention of the 
police as it whirled through the traf
fic towards Westminster Bridge. 
Dale’s face was set like a block of 
granite. He had risked a good deal 
In leaving his master at the point of 
death at Calais; he was now risking 
more, far more, in rushing back to

Calais again without having dis
charged the duty which bad dragged 
him from that master's bedside. But 
he thought he had secured tho best 
physician London could bring to the 
sufferer’s side, and the belief sustain
ed him in an action that was almost 
heroic. He was a simple-minded fel
low, with a marked taste for speed 
in both animals and machinery, but 
had hit cn one well-defined trait in 
human nature when he decided that 
If a man is dying for the sake of a 
woman the presence of that woman 
may cure when all else will fall.

CHAPTER XVI.
The End of One Tour: the Beginning 

of another
Cynthia found him lying In a dar

kened room. The nurse had just 
raised some of the blinds; a dismal 
day was drawing to Its close, and 
more light was needed ere she could 
distinguish marked bottles, and doses, 
and the rest of the appurtenances of 
dangerous Illness.

An English nurse would have for
bidden the presence of a stranger; 
this French one acted with more dis
cretion if less of strict science.

"Madam is his sister, perhaps?" she 
whispered.

“No.”
“A relative, then?’’
“No; a woman who loves him.”
That heartbroken admission told 

the whole tale to the quick-witted 
Frenchwoman. There had been a 
duel; one man was seriously Injured; 
the other, she had heard.' was also 
receiving medical attention In another 
hotel—the témoins, wistful to avoid 
the interrogation of the law, bad so 
arranged—and there was the woman 
who had caused the quarrel.

“Well, such was the will of Provi
dence! These things had been since 
man and woman were expelled from 
Paradise—for the nurse, though a de
vout Catholic, suspected that Genesis 
had suppressed certain details of the 
first fratricide—and would continue, 
she supposed, until the Millennium.

The girl tiptoed to the side of the 
bed. Medenham’s eyes were closed, 
but he was muttering something. She 
bent and kissed his forehead, and a 
strange smile broke through the tense 
lines of pain. Even in bis semi-con
scious state he felt the touch of those 
exquisite lips.

"My lady Alice!" he said.
She choked back a sob. He was 

dreaming of "Cornus’’—standing with 
her In the ruined banqueting hall of 
Ludlow Castle.

‘Yes, your Lady Alice," she breath
ed.

A elUht shiver, shook him.----------

"Uont Ten uyntnia, ue earn utv 
kenly. “She must never Lnow. . . 
Ah. If I hadn’t slipped. 1 would have 
quieted his viperish tongue. . . . 
But Cynthia must not know!"

“Oh, my dear, my dear, Cynthia 
does know! It is you who know not. 
Kind Heaven, let him live! Grant 
that I may tell him all that I know!"

She could not help It; the words 
welled forth of their own accord; but 
the nurse touched her arm gently.

“It Is a little fever,” she whispered 
with ready sympathy. “Soon It will 
pass. He will sleep, and, when he 
awakes, it is perhaps permissable that 
you should speak to him.”

Well, It was permissable. The age 
of miracles bad not passed for those 
two. Even the experienced doctor 
marveled at the strength of a man 
who at four o’clock In the morning 
could have a sword driven through 
the tissues in perilous proximity to 
the right lung, and yet, at nine 
o’clock on that same night, was able 
to announce unalterable resolution to 
get up and dress for breakfast next 
day. That, of course, was a pleasing 
fiction Intended for Cynthia’s benefit. 
It served its purpose admirably. The 
kindly nurse displayed an unexpected 
firmness In leading her to her own 
room, there to eat and sleep.

For Cynthia had an ordeal to face. 
Many things had been said in the car 
during that mad rush to Folkestone, 
and on board the steamer which fer
ried Dale and herself to Boulonge she 
had wrung from the taciturn chauf
feur a full, free, and particular ac
count of Medenham, his family, and 
his doings throughout as much of his 
life as Dale either knew or guessed. 
By the time they reached Boulonge 
she had made up her mind with a 
characteristic. decir’on. One long 
telegram to her father, another to 
Lord Fairholme, caused heart-burn
ing and dismay not alone in certain 
apartments of the Savoy Hotel, but 
In the aristocratic aloofness of Caven
dish Spuare and Curzon Street. As 
a result two elderly men a younger 
one, in the person of the Marquis of 
Scarland, and two tearful women— 
Lady St. Maur and Mrs. Leland—met 
at Charing Cross about one o’clock 
in the morning to travel by special 
train and steamer. Another woman 
telegraphed from Shropshire saying 
that baby was better, and that she 
would follow by the first steamer cn 
Sunday. Mrs. Devar did not await 
developments. She fled, dinnerless, 
to some burrow In Bayswater.

These alarums and excursions were 
accompanied by the ringing of tele
phones and the flight of carriages 
back and forth through muddy Lon
don, and Cynthia was called on to 
deal with a whole sheaf of telegrams j 
which demanded replies either to Do- ] 
ver or to Scarland Towers in Shrop- j 
■hire.

With a man like Vanrenen at one 1 
end, however, and a woman like his ; 
daughter at the other, it might be i 
fairly assumed that even the most | 
complex skein of circumstances might j 
be resolved from its tangle. As a mat-1 
*ter of curious coincidence, the vessel 
which carried Marigny to England 
passed in mid-Channel its sister ship 
conveying the grief stricken party of 
relatives to France. It happened, too, 
that the clouds from the Atlantic elect
ed to hover over Britain rather than 
France, and when Cynthia stood on 
the quay to meet the incoming steam
er, a burst of sunshine from the east 
gave promise of a fine if somewhat 
blustery day.

Five pairs of eyes sought her face 
anxiously while the vessel was warp- 
inu to the ouav onnoslte the Gare 
Maritime. They looked there for ua 
ings, and they were not uisappointed.

‘That’s all right," said Vanrenen i 
with an unwonjed huskiness in his 
voice. “ Cynthia wouldn't smile if she 
hadn't good news."

"Thank God for that!" muttered the 
Earl, bending his head to examine a 
landing ticket, the clear type of which 
he was utterly unable to read.

“1 never thought for a minute that 
any Frenchman could kill George," 
cried Scarland cheerfully.

But the two women said nothing, 
could- see nothing, and the white-faced 
but smiling Cynthia standing near the 
shoreward end of the gangway had 
vanished in a sudden mist.

Of course, Marigny was right when 
he foresaw that Vanrenen could not 
meet either Medenham or any of his 
relatives for five minutes without his 
"poor little cobweb of intrigue" being 
dissipated onco and forever.

With the marvelous insight that 
every woman possesses when dealing 
with the affairs of the man she loves. 
Cynthia combined the eloquence of an 
oratory with the practiced skill of a 
clever lawyer in revealing each turn 
and twist of the toils which had en
veloped her since that day In Paris 
when her father happened to suggest 
In Marigny’s hearing that she might 
utilize his hired car for a tour In 
England while he concluded the busi
ness that was detaining him In the 
French Capital. Nothing escaped her; 
she unuraveled every knot; Meden- 
ham’s few broken words, supplement
ed by the letter to h!* .brother-in-law 
which he told her to obtain from Dale, 
threw light on all the dark places.

But the gloom had fled. It was a 
keenly Interested, almost light-heart 
ed, little party that walked through the 
sunshine to the Hotel de la Plage.

Dale, abashed, sheepish, yet oddly 
confident that all was for tLe best in 
a queer world, met the Earl of Fair 
holme later in the day; his lordship, 
who had been pining . for someone 
to pitch into, addressed him sternly.

“This is a nice game ycu’ve been 
playing," he said. "I always thought 
you were a man of steady habits, o 
little given tc horse-racing perhaps 
but otherwise a decent member of th. 
community."

“So I was before I met Viscount 
Medenham, my lord,” was the darin- 
answer. For Dale was no fool, and fa- 
had long since seen how certain ap 
parently hostile forces had adapttc 
themselves to new^condltlons.

“Before you left him you mean 
growled the Earl. “What sort cf sens 
was there In letting him fight a duel 
—it could have been stopped in fift: 
different ways.”

“Yea, my lord, but I never susplc 
loned a word of It till he went of 
In the cab with them—’’

The Earl held up a warning finger
“Hush,” he said, “this Is France 

remember, and you are the forelgnei 
here. Where is my son's car?”

“In the garage at Folkestone, my 
lord.”

“Well, you had better cross by an 
early boat to-morrow and bring it here 
You understand all the preliminary s 
I suppose? Find out from the Cue 
tome people what denoelt le necessary.

ana come to me tor tne monejc— —\
So It happened that when Meden

ham was able to take his first drive 
In the open air, the Mercury awaited 
him and Cynthia at the door oi the 
hotel. It positively sparkled In the 
sunlight; never was car more spick 
and span. The brasswork scintillat
ed, each cylinder was rhythmical, and 
a microscope would not have reveal
ed one speck of dust on body or up
holstery.

On a day In July—for everybody 
agreed that not even a marriage 
should be allowed to Interfere with the 
Scottish festival of St. Grouse—that 
same shining Mercury with the ton
neau decorously cased in glass for the 
hour, drew up at the edge of a red 
carpet laid down from curb to stately 
porch of St. George’s, Hanover Square, 
and Dale turned a grinning face to 
the doorway when Viscount Meden
ham led his bride down the steps 
through a shower of rice and good 
wishes.

Wedding breakfasts and receptions 
are all “much of a muchness," as the 
Mad Hatter said to another Alice, and 
It was nèt-wntll the Mercury was 
speeding north by west to Scarland 
Towers, “lent to the happy pair for 
the honeymoon" while Betty took the 
children to recuperate at the seaside, 
that Cynthia felt she was really mar
ried.

“I have a bit of news for you," said 
her husband, faking a letter from hid 
pocket. “I received a letter by this 
morning's post. A heap of others re
main unopened till you and I have 
time to go through them; but this 
one caught my attention, and I read 
it while I was dressing."

He had an excellent excuse for put
ting hie arm round her waist while 
he held the open sheet so that both 
might persue it at the same time. It 
ran:

My Dear Viscount—Of course I 
meant to kill you, but fate decided 
otherwise. Indeed, with my usual can
dor, which by this time you may have 
learned to admire, I may add that only 
the special kind of dog^s luck which atr 
taches itself to members of my family, 
saved me from being killed by you. 
But that Is ancient history now.

I am glad to hear that your wound 
was not really serious. There was 
no sense In merely crippling you—my 
only chance lay in procuring your un
timely demise. Having failed, how- 
ev&I want to tell you, with the ut
most) sincerity, that I never had the 
slightest Intention of carrying out my 
abominable threat in regard to the 
fair lady who Is now Viscountess Me
denham. Were you other than a 
heavy-witted and thick-skinned Briton, 
you would have known that I was 
goading you Into issuing a challenge.

This piece of Information la my wed
ding present. It is a)l I can give, be
cause, metaphorically speaking, I 
haven’t a sou!

I am, as you see. womiclled In Brus
sels, where my car is attached by an 
unsympathetic hotel proprietor. Still, 
I am devoid of rancor, and mean to 
keep a sharp eye for a well-favored
and well-dowered wife; such a one, In 
fact, aa you managed to snap up un
der my very nose.

With a thousand compliments, I am. 
Yours very sincerely, 

Edvuara Marigny.
P.S.—Devar went “steerage" to the 

United States when he heard of our 
affair. He thought it waa all up with 
you, and with him.

“The wretch!" murmured Cynthia. 
“Can he really believe even yet that 
I would have married him?”

“1 don’t care tuppence what be be
lieves,” said Medenham, giving her a 
reassuring hug. “Indeed, I have a 
mind to write and ask him how much 
he owes in that hotel. Don’t you see, 
my dear, that if it hadn’t beer for 
Marigny there was a chance that I 
might have left you at Bristol.”

“Never!” cooed Cynthia.
“Well, now I have got you, I am 

beginning to Imagine all sorts of ter 
rible possibilities which might have 
parted us. I remember thinking, when 
my foot slipped . . .’’

“Oh, don’t!” she murmured. “I can't 
bear to hear of that. Sometimes, in 
Calais, I awoke screaming, and then 
I knew I had seen it in my dreams.
. . . There, you have disarranged 
my hat! . . . But I don’t think 
much of your budget, anyhow; mine 
is agreat deal more to the point. My 
father told me this morning that he 
is sure he will feel very lonely now. 
He never meant, he said, to put any
one in my uear mother’s place, but 
he will mizs me so greatly—that, per 
haps, Mrs. Leland—"

“By Jove,” cried Medenham, “that 
will be splendid! I like Mrs. Leland. 
At one time, do you know, I rather 
fancied she might become my step
mother, now it seems I shall have to 
greet her as a mother-in-law. She 
was bound to come into the family 
one way or another. When is it to

Cynthia laughed delightedly.
“Father looked so confused when I 

asked him. Say, wouldn’t it be a Joke 
If Simmonds brought them to Scarland 
Towers one day, and they were an 
nounced by some solemn footman as 
‘Mr. and Mrs. Vanrenen’?’’

“Cynthia, you know,” he teased her.
“I don’t know, but I am a good gues- 

ser," she said.
And she was.

The End. " , ,

mare or Goa tnr*we reel His presence.”
“If you ask me. Ts life worth liv

ing?’ I’ll say ’Yes, for Jesus is worth 
loving.’ ’’

To the women he says: “Do not 
dress so decollete."

THE COMING FASfflON i

GREATEST THING ON EARTH
Love the Grandest and Strongest De

clares Rev. Father Vaughan.

Rev. Father Vaughan, London, Eng
land, thus defines Love:

“Love Is the greatest, the grandest 
thé sweetest, and strongest thing In 
life."

“Man without love Is not a man. 
Woman without love is already dead."

“Love is so Important that If you die 
without It you go to hell. With It, 
you go to heaven."

“A man may bring his bride to the 
altar and show her his multi-millions 
giving her worldly power, but If she 
Is a true wife, and cannot command 
the recesses of his heart. It all joes 
for nothing."

“All lore Is borre-ved from Gcd. 
There Is no such thing as love that bas 
not descended.”

“Children know that God Is love. 1 
asked a flve-yearold, ‘How much do 
you love God?' she opened her arms 
wide. ’8o!‘ she said."

“He left Hla throne and died upon 
the cross—Hla arms stretched out like 
the little child’s. He says, ‘Look at 
these arms! Does anyone love you 
more?’ Greater love hath no man."

“Everythin* about *» the hall»

Milday’s next gown will be simple 
of attainment, and it will accord well 
with the household curtailment due 
to the high cost of living. It was said 
In Chicago at the exposition of com
ing fashions on display there by dry 
goods trade papers.

The bathroom, which supplied her 
bath robe of blanket cloth coat, now 
will furnish her dress. And the ma
terial in It will be Turkish towels.

Two or three towels, with or with
out the red stripes and tasseled bor
der, as suits the wearer’s Individual
ity, a little dab of Irish lace, an open
ing here and there for an arm to come 
tiirough, and the gown is complete.

A simple silk underskirt, toned to 
show off the towel fringe left at the 
bottom of the skirt, and costing slight
ly in excess of the overdress, com
pletes the costume.

farming out patients
A. Ê. Donovan, M.P.P., Brockvllle, 

told the Legislature that some doc
tors had done considerable grafting In 
lumber camps by farming ont their 
practice to other, perhaps more ener
getic physicians. In some cases, he 
declared, physicians would be retain
ed to care for the health of perhaps 
one thousand men in lumber camps, 
who were each compelled to contri
bute $1 a month for the service, wheth
er needing It or not. Doctors thus 
engaged had farmed out the Jobs to 
other medical practitioners at, say 75 
cents per man on the payroll, or, Mr 
Donovan had heard, down to 25 cents 
per head per month.

URGES A COMMISSION
How Toronto Board of Trade Presi

dent Would Administer Tariff

A^the annual meeting of the Tor
onto Board of Trade the retiring 
President, Mr. J. W. Woods, head of 
the Gordon, Mackay Company, re
viewed the general business con
ditions prevailing in Canada, and made 
a forecast of the future. An impor
tant feature of the address was his 
reference to the tariff. When it Is 
known that Mr. Woods is head of one 
of the largest wholesale and Import
ing houses in Canada which has Wes
tern branches in Brandon and Regina, 
and that he has always been regarded 
as a free trader In his sympathies, 
special significance la attached to his 
remarks.

Favors Existing Policy
“Wholesalers and importers and 

agents for foreign manufactured pro
ducts generally, whatever their sym
pathies may be In the matter of free 
trade, have come to the conclusion 
that the system under which Canada 
Is at present raising its revenue is 
working out satisfactorily for all con
cerned, and are unanimous in the be
lief that in the years immediately fol
lowing the war, Canada’s revenue 
necessities will be such as to preclude 
any serious reductions being made in 
the tariff. President Woods’ opinion 
in favor of the existing pôlicy, with 
such modification as scientific study 
would make advisable, and his advo
cacy of a commission to administer 
the tariff, will commend themselves to 
Ml falrminded citizens. Duties on im
ported goods ^annot be wiped out or 
materially reduced without a disrup
tion of the existing system of taxation, 
and those who advocate radical 
changes of this nature must remem
ber that all parts of the country and 
all sections of the people must be 
considered.

Tariff
There Is a difference of opinion 

among our members as to the extent 
the Government is justified in shifting 
responsibility by appointment of spec
ial commissions. I am sure in certain 
directions, government by commis
sion is the one and only way of getting 
permanence and stability, and a tariff 
commission similar to the Dominion 
Railway Commission, should, I believe, 
be appointed at an early date. The 
tariff should be taken out of politics 
—a scientific tariff, worked out by ex
perts, should be put in force as soon 
after the cessation of hostilities as 
possible. The Government must have 
revenue. The farmer and the labor
ing class must be considered, and the 
manufacturer Is entitled to protec
tion. Here Is work for a strong com
mission.

War is creating conditions new to 
all of us, but we do know this, that 
once war ends, many of our factories 
will be upset and a period of readjust
ment will arrive which will try the 
strongest.

10 CENT "OASOABKTS”
FOB LIVER AND BOWELS

Cure sick Headache, Constipation, 
Biliousness, Sour Stomach, Bed 

Breath-—Candy Cathartic.

No odde how bad your liver, stom
ach or bowel»; how much your beau 
achee, how miserable you are from 
conetlpatlon. Indigestion, blllouenee. 
and sluggish bowel»—you always get 
relief with Case are ts. They Imme
diately cleanse and regulate the stom
ach, remove the eour, fermenting food 
and foul gaaca; take the eiceea hue 
from the liver and carry oft the con- 
stipe ted waste matter and poison 
from the Intestines and bowels A 
10-cent box from your druggist will 
keep your liver and bowels clean, 
stomach aweet and head clear for 
months They wo* while you sleep.

A woman seldom (brags of her good 
Judgment, put men were Hare ever„.„,

îSsi,


